KIRKHILL PRIMARY SCHOOL



Kirkhill Road, Newton Mearns, Glasgow G77 5RJ (0141-570 7200)

e-mail: <u>schoolmail@kirkhill.e-renfrew.sch.uk</u>
Website: www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/kirkhill



At Kirkhill we are #PROUD of our school community. Everyone is encouraged to be creative, strive for excellence and be inspired to attain, achieve and be their best.

Health and Safety

Friday 11th March 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

As you may be aware we have several play structures in our playgrounds which were kindly purchased for us some time ago by the Parent Council. At the planning stage members of the Parent Council, the school Leadership Team and East Renfrewshire Council Health and Safety Department met with the play company who were installing the equipment, who advised us on age appropriate equipment for each of our playgrounds. As such, each of our playgrounds has equipment which is safe to be used by the pupils allocated to that playground, but not by younger pupils.

It has come to our attention that at the end of the school day, once some pupils have been collected at the back gate, P1 pupils and younger siblings have been playing on the play equipment in the playground at the back of the school. However this equipment is only safe to be used by pupils of P2 age and above. Can we please request that pupils younger than P2, including children who are not school age, do not play on the equipment whilst waiting for older siblings.

Can we please ask all parents and carers to pass the information contained in this letter to other adults such as grandparents and childminders who may collect your child from school?

Many thanks for your help and support in keeping our pupils and younger members of the Kirkhill community safe.

Kind regards,

Lesley Menzies (Mrs)

Depute Head Teacher